
Inspiring Changemakers:

Today we celebrate Miss Hall, our wonderful administrator 
who is also our attendance champion. 

Rachel does a marvellous job as the initial point of contact at 
St Helen’s and is fantastic at keeping me informed of what is 
happening when I am off site. 

I am delighted to be able to say that on Wednesday, she 
informed me that we had 99.54% attendance, meaning only 1 
child out of 215 was not in school with an unauthorised mark. 

That’s pretty impressive! Well done!

01237 475276 ash-sch.org  sthelens.sch@alumnismat.org

Community updates:

Key learning this week:

What’s new? 

Headteacher Update - 05/07/24

Today is our last LSC meeting of the academic year. A huge thank you to 
all who serve, particularly to Mrs Fidler, who finishes her term as staff 
representative and to Mr Hardy, who leaves us as a parent 
representative. If you would like to apply to join the board, or would like to 
know a little more about what this important voluntary role entails, please 
speak to me, or Miss Hall or click here.

We have loved welcoming our new reception cohort and have been very 
proud of how grown up the nearly year 1s have been, sharing their space!
Year 1 went to the multiskills festival this week. They had lots of fun and 
showed great sportsmanship.
Year 2 have been working very hard on their presentation and lots of 
children have started using pen to write in readiness for Year 3 - very 
exciting!
Year 3 are using green screen technology to record their team talks - c’mon 
England!
Year 4 have enjoyed a morning in their new classroom with Mrs Fidler and 
felt very grown up!
Year 5 have been doing lots of fabulous learning in French, talking about 
their families and Year 6 are busy rehearsing for their end of school 
performance - it sounds great!

Due to an issue with the hotplates in the kitchen, which isn’t immediately rectifiable. Mrs 
Gibb, our fabulous kitchen manager has had to change the menu for the last 2 weeks of 
term. 
She has worked really hard to ensure that we can continue to provide a hot meal for 
anyone who wants one and I can only praise her creativity and resilience as well as her 
commitment and dedication to our school community. 
If you have any questions or need to change any options you may already have booked, 
please contact the school office. 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1WUMqO_Fk0NxAAA2AyCtzMEAHBFZL0HpYEQeh9EQOlak/edit?usp=sharing

